MAYOR LINDA GORTON “ LEXIN GTO N CHARLES H. MARTIN, P.E.

DIRECTOR
WATER QUALITY

TO: Mayor Linda Gorton
Utban County Council
FROM:
Chatles H. Martin, P.E., Director
Division of Water Quality
DATE: September 9, 2024

SUBJECT: Blenheim Sewer Project
Reimbursement Agreements for the Boarding of Horses
Stored Within the Project Boundaries

Request

The Division of Water Quality requests a resolution authorizing and directing the mayor to sign
reimbursement agreements with (4) four property owners allowing for the relocation and boarding of horses
currently pastured on parcels where the Blenheim Sanitary Trunk Sewer project will be constructed. The
project is estimated to last six months beginning in January 2025.

Why are you tequesting?

The Blenheim Trunk Sewer Project is being undertaken to eliminate a recurring Sanitary Sewer Overflow
(SSO). Construction of the new sewer is grant funded, with funds allocated from the Cleaner Water
Kentucky program administered by the Kentucky Infrastructure Authority (KIA).

The Stonewall Equestrian Estates Association, Inc manages a platted neighborhood created in the 1960’
where individual patcels compromise 2 Common Area where horses, owned by the parcel owners, can be
stored and pastured. Moving those hotses off-site while the new sewer is being constructed will effectively
mitigate the risk of injuty and/or financial loss to the horses, the horse owners and the contactor.

What is the cost in this budget year and future budget years?

It is recommended that the relocation and boarding costs will be funded by the Sewer User Fee.

The cost for this FY is: $30,750.00
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The cost for future FY is: N/A
Are the funds budgeted?

The funds are budgeted in: 4003-303408-3466-92811 2024 LFUCG BLENHEIM_2024
CONSENT_DE

Martin / Albright
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